## April 18, 2017 City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

## Page 1 of 2

President Waters called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silent prayer. The following were found to be in attendance:

•	
President of Council	Mark Waters
Law Director	Deborah Slaughter
Council Ward 1	James Martin
Council Ward 2	Dennis Dinkelacker
Council Ward 3	James Sunderhaus
Council Ward 4	Alana Tucker
Council At Large	Kathleen Zech
Council At Large	Patrick Tiettmeyer
Council At Large	Amy Richter

Motion to approve the minutes from the April 4 meeting was made by Mrs. Richter, second by Mr. Martin. Motion carried with a 7-0 voice vote.

Mrs. Tucker read into record her report of the Municipal Properties Committee meeting held on held on April 11. Mrs. Tucker motioned to receive and file the report. The motion received a second from Mr. Martin. Motion carried with a 7-0 voice vote.

Mr. Sunderhaus' report from the Safety Committee meeting will be presented at the next meeting.

Fire Chief Klein submitted a report first quarter of 2017, which was read into record by the clerk, and received and filed with a unanimous vote.

Resolution 17-05 To Authorize The Economic Development Director To File An Application With The Ohio Department Of Natural Resources For A "NatureWorks" Grant; And To Declare An Emergency. Introduced by Mrs. Tucker, second by Mrs. Zech and adopted with a 7-0 roll call vote.

Mayor's Report: Mayor Keller was absent from the meeting and did not leave a report.

Safety Service Director: Sidewalks in Ward 2 and North Bend Rd. are being marked for repair. Sterwerf Construction Company is the concrete contractor. Sidewalk squares are \$6.25/sq ft for a 4 by 4 foot block and \$7.25 per square foot for a 5 by 5 foot block. Grass cutting orders were sent out this week.

Law Director: Mrs. Slaughter asked council to review the chronic nuisance ordinance. The sign ordinance needs to be "tightened up" a bit. Mrs. Zech will review this with her committee.

Irene Vitralkis addressed council with information about the Honor Run to be held on June 17. The date for this year's Cuffs and Ladders fundraiser will be in September, but details have not yet been firmed up.

## Page 2 of 2

Mayor's Court receipts for March 2017 were received and filed with a motion by Mrs.Zech and a second by Mr. Tiettmeyer.

Other Business: Financial Disclosures are due in May. Mr. Martin needs someone to replace him on the LSDMC Committee. Mr.Sunderhaus will not be at either council meeting in May. Mrs. Richter noted that the July 4 holiday falls on a Tuesday, and council usually takes the first Tuesday in August as a recess, meaning that there will only be one council meeting per month in July and August. Plan ahead.

Upcoming meetings: Tuesday, May 2 6:45 Community Events (Tucker) to discuss Family Day.

Seeing no further business before this council, at 8:05 Mr. Tiettmeyer motioned for adjournment. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Zech, and the meeting was adjourned.

Jenny M. Eilenmann, Clerk of Council

Mark G. Waters, President of Council